
 
 
55 Trinity Ave SW, Atlanta 30303 | 404.330.6070 | npumail@atlantaga.gov 
 
 

Monday, December 13, 2021 at 6:15 PM 
To register in advance, click here 

Meeting ID: 810 219 96433 
Dial-In: 6465588656, access code, 81021996433# 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Rebecca Rice, Chairperson – 858.248.1259 or chair@npumatlanta.org  
Matt Adams, City of Atlanta, Urban Planner – 404.330.6201 or mdadams@atlantaga.gov 
Leah LaRue, City of Atlanta, Assistant Director – 404.330.6070 or llarue@atlantaga.gov  
 

AGENDA 
1. Opening Remarks/Introductions 

2. Approval of Minutes 

• Motion to support: Princess Wilson, Tom Boyle 

• All opposed: 0 

3. Approval of Agenda 

4. Reports from City Departmental Representatives  
(please allow public safety representatives to report first) 

5. Comments from Elected Officials 

6. Committee Reports 

7. Planner’s Report 

8. Matters for Voting (please see attachment) 

9. Presentations 

i. Central Atlanta Progress: Shayna Pollock 

ii. Did not attend 

10. Old Business 

11. New Business 

12. Announcements  

13. Adjournment 

• Motion to adjourn: Patrick Collins 

 

MATTERS FOR VOTING 

NEIGHBORHOOD PLANNING UNIT – M 
 



NPUs provide recommendations to the City of Atlanta by voting to support or oppose applications. 
The application and the NPU’s recommendations, along with Staff recommendations, are then 

considered by the appropriate board, association, commission, or office. 
 
 

 
 

Alcohol License Applications (LRB) 
Name of Business Type of Business Applicant Property Address Request 

Ladybird Grove and 
Mess Hall 

 
Motion to support with 
conditions in the chat: 
Tom Boyle, Jereme 

Sharpe 
13-1 

Restaurant Michael Lennox 684 John Wesley 
Dobbs Avenue 

Adding Customer 
Dancing & Live 
Entertainment 

Smokey Stallion 
 

Motion to defer so that 
they can go before the 

neighborhood and 
clean up their 

application: Mia 
McDonough, Forrest 

Coley 
13-0 

 

Restaurant Cecil Newton 309 Nelson Street New Business 

 
Ladybird Grove and Mess Hall Conditions: 
 

Fourth Ward Neighbors Statement of Support for Live Music at Ladybird 
  
During the November 16, 2021 General Body Meeting of Fourth Ward Neighbors (“FWN”), the 
Neighborhood voted 13-1 in support of live music at Ladybird located on John Wesley Dobbs 
Avenue. 
  
This strong statement of support is recognition of Ladybird’s history of being an excellent neighbor 
and a tremendous asset to the neighborhood. 
  
To maintain a great neighborhood for both businesses and residents, this support is conditioned on 
the following: 

• Any live music will end by 9 p.m. 
• All music will occur on the Grove (i.e., Beltline) side of the Ladybird property 
• Ladybird will investigate sound mitigation management – trees, etc. 
• Only live music and no DJs 
• Ladybird will notify neighbors through FWN of any permitted live music activities outside 

these conditions 
• Ladybird will share what they are doing with Inman Park 

 
 


